St Peter's Church PCC meeting

29 June 2021 7:00pm – 8:20pm via Zoom
Minutes

Present: Jo Bagley, Lance Burgess, Chris Clayton (Chair), Catharine Davies, Stewart Davies, Peter Dickinson, Rachel Fell, David Fisher, Alan Garrow, Sue Heapy, David Hipkin, Sian Lockwood, Sarah Martin, Roy Taylor and Angus Turner.
Apologies: Kate Blake, Beverley Cooper and Judith Simpson
In attendance: Mark Orrell and Carole Raw
1. Welcome and opening prayer

Chris welcomed everyone and opened the meeting with prayer.

2. Welcome to new members and appointments

Chris welcomed new members of the PCC and the following appointments were duly approved:

Treasurer – Peter Wilkinson
Secretary – Rachel Fell (as a co-opted member)
Vice-Chairs – Sarah Martin and Sian Lockwood
Electoral Roll Officer – Carole Raw
Environmental officer – Stewart Davies
PCC representative on the Standing Committee – Kate Blake
3. Bible reflection

Sue led a reflection on Peter's commissioning by Jesus (John 21: 5-17).
4. Apologies for absence

Apologies had been received and were noted.
5. Acceptance of the minutes of March's meeting

The minutes of the PCC meeting held on 23 March were unanimously approved.
6. Matters arising

There were no matters arising.
7. Revised reopening plan
Sian drew attention to the plan for re-opening previously circulated to members.  In brief, this assumes all previous activities will resume from 1 September and details the activities and steps needed to achieve that.  

In a discussion about the proposed 1 September date:

· There was a desire to accelerate some services and activities to an earlier date (assuming all restrictions cease from 19 July).  It should be possible to re-introduce the healing service and 8.30 service earlier for example.  

· Some services/activities may not be able start up again until September due to staffing/volunteer issues and holidays – for example, it's anticipated that Thursday reflexions and Sunday Club will not restart until September.

Overall, it was agreed that activities/services would be restarted as soon as is legal and we have the personnel to staff them.  There are still a number of unknowns, such as whether full communion will be able to restart.
A communication about re-opening will be made in the weekly news and e-newsletter.

8. Encouraging volunteers
Sian led a discussion on the importance of encouraging volunteers who are crucial in bringing back church activities.  A number of people have taken the opportunity to step back/down from activities during lockdown.
For example, there is a particular need for more welcomers and volunteers for Thursday reflexions, as a number of key people in these teams have, or are planning to, step down.

The meeting was split into smaller groups to discuss how to make volunteering attractive and how we can nurture our volunteers.  The key suggestions from the groups were as follows:
· It would be helpful to link in volunteering with our hospitality ministry and commission volunteers both socially and spiritually. Periodic feedback sessions are also important.
· A list of jobs that need filling should be made and circulated on website, e-news, weekly news and noticeboard.  On a similar theme, a survey of people's gifts/talents should be considered.  Care should be taken to ensure people's responses to any survey are acknowledged and actioned.
· A "gift day" in which people are encouraged to discover their gifts to be considered.
It was also acknowledged that some groups had plenty of volunteers (eg Breakfast Club).
Members were encouraged to feedback any further ideas and suggestions to Sian directly.  Sian will collate the feedback and formulate suggestions/proposals.
9. Finances
David reported that finances were broadly in line with the reports made at the APCM.  It should soon be possible to pay a large part of our share for this year (around £120,000).

David also reported that he had been notified of a legacy of £40,000 dedicated to fabric from the estate of Stephen Winder.

Sarah reported that Sian, Peter and herself had met with the auditors to discuss setting up Liberty (the online accounts package).  The auditors have agreed to set this up for us and train us how to use it. Sarah hopes that by the next PCC, a financial report on the first six months of the year can be given.
In addition, it was agreed that David would be co-opted as a PCC member so that the PCC could continue to benefit from his expertise.
10. Fabric
Sarah reported as follows:
· The back door lock has now been changed.

· Standing water in the lift shaft has been pumped out.

It was also reported that we are currently in a dispute with Robinsons regarding an electrical fault that we believe they caused and which in turn damaged our fire system.  This issue with Robinsons is ongoing and we are looking at the various options open to us.  In the meantime, Dunphy Ecclesiastical Heating Co have agreed to work on resolving some of the long-standing issues with our heating system.
11. Safeguarding
No members reported any safeguarding issues.
Alan reported that a new volunteer is being taken through the safeguarding/recruitment process with the diocese.
Sian tabled the church's lone working policy for information and noted it had been produced in consultation with key personnel.  Members were invited to contact Sian in case of any queries on the policy.
12. Acceptance of minutes of sub-groups

Standing committee minutes for April, May and June were tabled and accepted.
Members were reminded of the PCC away day on 18 September.

13. Review of meeting
There was a brief review of the meeting. 
The next meeting is 28 September, with the away day before that.
The meeting concluded with prayers at 8.20pm.
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